



Agenda

Meeting purpose NSC January Board Meeting

Held on January 6, 2026

Attendees

Board members

Jon del Pozo
Carol Ann Davis
Jeff Rubino
Joe Martins
Herb Lohmann
Kyla Stetson
Kristen Riner

Additional attendees

Jen del Pozo
Laura Herrmann
Amanda Tafuto
Nos Quadri
Mike Gadoscik

Meeting Minutes:

- Called to order at 7:03 pm
- Public participation – suggestions for more social media and Newtown Bee publicity
- Mike G. update
 - Anyone that registered for both seasons will already be in the system
 - Discussion around complicated pricing for rec – was the result of different incentives to encourage registration/participation – e.g. coach discounts, early bird specials, etc.
 - Form for Jon to sign for P&R
 - Parks annual planning meeting happened in December – good news: planning to redo turf on Treadwell in July – hopefully not august. Takes a couple of weeks – had to wait to sign contract until budget finalized – hope is that lines will be permanently sewn in. Carol Ann asked whether we could secure the nets/goals – Mike to confirm with P&R.
 - Brief discussion about raising lighting charges – Mike spoke up to protest. Also discussed raising surcharges from \$30 to \$45 – hasn't been increased in a few years but likely will go up in the fall.
 - Light system very old and slated to get replaced to LED however current system is being maintained – likely on target to be upgraded in July as well
 - Reminders – tournament forms, food trucks, vendors, etc. Signs – yard signs can't be placed in the borough – need a permit to put them up – have to avoid certain areas
 - Request from Kyla to add two 7v7 goals to be added to back of middle school for U8 academy to prepare for travel

- Ref program – US soccer authorized in person learning again – to look into putting in person learning live class for initial referee certification locally – no online learning required. Looking into late March weeknight – need at least 50 individuals. Saturday morning field session / round robin to follow.
- CJSA moved to “grade level” teams next year ~August 1 birthday vs. current calendar year
- Treasurer update: Herb
 - A few W9s are pending information – working on getting rest out this week
 - Book balance \$100K - \$11k in uncashed checks – good cushion
- Travel update: Jeff
 - Winter training underway – 120 registrations
 - New facility looks awesome
 - Spring teams getting finalized for placement – should have final word back in next couple of weeks and then will start making schedules – hopefully first draft by end of February.
- Development update: Kyla
 - Winter training going well – decent size group, more than last year
 - Looked up reversible jerseys – priced at \$22/jersey – try to get a sample
- Rec update: Joe
 - Open registration for spring
- Equipment update: Carol Ann
 - Quiet on fields
 - Request for pinnies for boys group – Jon has some extras in storage that he will bring
 - Talked to Edmond Town Hall – March 21st 12-4 – open house - \$300/4 hours (open 12:30-3:30) - \$500 security deposit
 - Mike to look into school availability which would be no cost – may have conflicts with basketball
- Next board meeting to be **Tuesday February 3rd at 7pm** – regular board meeting w/tournament as a topic
- Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm, nominated by Jon, seconded by Herb